

# TAKENOte





### **Dulwich Community Council**

Notes from the meeting on Tuesday September 22 2009 Herne Hill Baptist Church, Half Moon Lane, London, SE24 9HU

Issue no. 28

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity

Your next Dulwich Community Council meeting is on: Wednesday October 28 2009

#### Main items discussed at this meeting:

- Tangled Feet & Community TV Trust – a Community Council Fund project
- Lighting and Highways Improvements in the Dulwich area
- Publicity Review Briefing Paper – general discussion
- Herne Hill / North
   Dulwich Triangle CPZ
   proposed boundary
   and methods

## Dulwich Pride of Place (chief executive's walkabout in Dulwich)

Following on from the last meeting on the council's chief executive's visit to Dulwich it was noted that the Traders of Norwood Road wanted a CCTV system installed along Norwood Road. Cllr Robin Crookshank Hilton presented a petition to the community council on this issue. Members asked that the Head of Community Safety report to the Dulwich CC to advise on when it will be possible to install a security camera along Norwood Road.

## Tangled Feet & Community TV Trust at Goose Green Primary School

presented by Chris Haydon

Chris Haydon from
Community TV Trust spoke
about Tangled Feet Theatre
Company and the nature of
the work undertaken and
the response they met from
pupils and staff at the school.

Community TV Trust is running a project over the autumn term in four local schools. The project is called LONDON YOUNG VOICES and the four schools are - Peckham Academy, St Michael & All



Angels Academy, SILS 4 (pupil referral unit) and Goose Green Primary School.

For more information about this project please refer the website links below -

www.southwark.tv www.communitytvtrust.org Southwark.TV is for local groups and schools, and is free. Email chris@southwark.tv

## **Highways and Lighting Capital Allocation Scheme for Community Councils**

The Council decided to devolve an element of the highways capital to Community Councils for local decision making on highways and lighting maintenance.

Dulwich community Council selected a number of known locations in the area where highway lighting works (£75,000) and a high priority road surfacing works (£100,000) were required. For a full list of the agreed locations please refer to the Minutes agreement form for this meeting http://moderngov.southwarksites.com/mgCommitteeDetails.



## **TAKENOTE**



presented by Ambrose Omoma Dulwich & Camberwell area management team

The DCC received a short presentation on current arrangements for publicising DCC meetings. These include, posters, letter mailouts (with Take Notes) and outreach, to the community and voluntary sector, by the area management team. The paper also included proposals to strengthen publicity by highlighting achievements in, for example, vox pops, improved website presence, Southwark Life, etc

Proposals, funded from the publicity budget, to include developing stronger links on the Kingswood Estate by holding a Café Conversation, bringing together, local people and key stakeholders, in an informal setting, will be tabled at a future CC meeting.

For more information contact Ambrose Omoma on 020 7525 6435 or email ambrose.omoma@southwark.gov.uk



#### Herne Hill and North Dulwich Controlled Parking Zone

presented by Tim Walker, environment & housing dept

The Herne Hill /North Dulwich parking consultation is due out in a few months. The first stage of the consultation involves a questionnaire that will be sent to all residents and businesses to discuss their concerns about parking in this area. This includes short stay visitors, commuters and neighbouring residents. Shortly after the first stage consultation – the results will be made available to the public. The second stage of consultation should take place before the end of this year – the Strategic Director of housing and environment will then implement any key changes.

Reasons for controlled parking in Herne Hill/North Dulwich

- Local residents are experiencing displacement effects
- Lambeth Council recently introduced CPZ schemes in their area

Officers agreed to speak to residents when carrying out this consultation – other road safety measures will be introduced e.g. bus lanes, cycle routes and pedestrian crossing.

Members approved the method for the first stage forthcoming consultation on the Herne Hill /North Dulwich Triangle CPZ within those areas outlined on the boundary map set out in the DCC agenda for this meeting.

Website: http://moderngov.southwarksites.com/mgCommitteeDetails.

For more information contact Tim Walker on 020 7525 2021 or email tim. walker@southwark.gov.uk

Your next Dulwich Community Council meeting is on Wednesday October 28 2009 from 7pm at Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London SE22 0JT

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity

The next meeting will focus on 'How green is Southwark?' 'How green am I?' It will include presentations on energy conservation issues, grants available for insulations and solar panels, recycling and waste, planning requirements for solar panel installation and a local Car Club scheme, to be introduced in 2010.

Please come along to the meeting and have your say... Everyone is welcome



